Chief Executive Officer Michael L. Thurmond

Board of Commissioners

District 1 Nancy Jester

District 2 Jeff Rader

District 3 Larry Johnson

District 4 Steve Bradshaw

District 5

Mereda Davis Johnson

Litchinsa

District 6
Kathie Gannon

District 7
Gregory Adams Sr.

Memorandum

To:

Talisa R. Clark

Cc:

Tina T. Phan

From:

Tracy A. Hutchinson, Sanitation Director,

Date:

December 28, 2018

Re:

Rock Crushing - Asphalt, Concrete & Stone

The Sanitation Division would like to request an immediate termination on our contract with Quiet Link, LLC, CPA #1107545 for Rock Crushing – Asphalt, Concrete & Stone. This Contractor failed to perform and deliver the service as outlined in the contract. Please see attached vendor evaluation form for further justifications.

Due to the critical need of the materials, Sanitation respectfully requests assistance from P&C to put this rock crushing service back out for bid, asap.



Public Works Department • Sanitation Division

Seminole Road Landfill 4203 Clevemont Road Ellenwood, Ga. 30294

December 27, 2018

Quiet Link LLC ITB No. 18-100917

Dear Purchasing and Contracting:

Michael L. Thurmond
Board of Commissioners

District 1
Nancy Jester

District 2
Jeff Rader

District 3
Larry Johnson

District 4
Steve Bradshaw

District 5
Mereda Davis Johnson

Chief Executive Officer

District 6 Kathle Gannon District 7 Gregory Adams Sr.

On November 17, 2018 a Purchase Order was issued to Quiet Link LLC in the amount of \$49,875.00 to crush concrete into a 3 inch minus material. On November 20th, I, Roger Young (Landfill Superintendent) emailed Robert Kelly (President of Quiet Link LLC) inquiring when was his projected start-up date. On November 26th, Mr. Kelly responded to my inquiry. He stated he was a little behind on another job due to weather conditions and therefore it probably would not be until the week of December 10th before he could mobilize and start operations. I called Mr. Kelly on Monday, December 10th and he reminded me that he stated previously the week of the 10th, not necessarily the 10th. Landfill Assistant Superintendent, Theo Rodgers called and left messages twice during the latter part of the week of the 10th. Mr. Kelly did not respond. I called and left a message on Monday, December 17th and my final attempt to contact Mr. Kelly was on Wednesday, December 19th when I left a message again. I have not seen nor heard from Mr. Kelly since our December 10th conversation.

The concrete crushing operation is very critical to our landfill. The material is used for road maintenance and to build safe turnarounds for approximately 400 customers each day. It is also a means of recycling/reusing material that would otherwise be disposed of in the waste stream. I feel Quiet Link LLC has been given more than ample opportunity to fulfil their contractual agreement and or at least give a reason for their silence/inactivity. In the absence of an explanation from Quiet Link LLC, I see no other alternative for the Department but to terminate the current contract as is and put this much needed service back out for bid.

Sincerely,

Roger Young